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                                                                 Christmas and Eid celebrations at The Sanjeevani Centre in Dhaka.
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OUR WORK


Sanjeevani and Apanjan are projects of The Banyan Trust. Our mission is to offer comprehensive care to children with multiple disabilities from the poorest communities.


We work in India and Bangladesh.


Our work would not be possible without the generous support of our regular sponsors.


For more information contact The Banyan Trust: 


01438 358500.


Or email: banyantrust@gmail.com








(“Apanjan Facelift”)


receive child patients from the wider community. The clinic was made possible by our Banyan Trust sponsors James and Fiona Anderson.


�


Apanjan Clinic, Calcutta


The Apanjan campus now also has a separate small park surrounded by sturdy fences that the children use for walking exercises. In the park there are benches and gradually it will be turned into a playground, with swings and a big trampoline already there.


�


The older children at the Apanjan Day Centre have started their vocational activities – they are learning how to sort and pack spices in small sealed plastic bags, ready to be sold at local markets.
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Apanjan’s vocational training activities
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Computer class at Apanjan





CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE


2008 is a special year for the Banyan Trust, marking ten years since we began our first project in Kolkata. Looking back, our support to disabled children has expanded just as we first intended – at a steady and sustained pace, in line with our fund-raising capabilities and in tune with our ideal that all the children in our care would receive proper, individual attention to their needs. This past year has been a particularly exciting time for the Banyan Trust. I am just back from a rewarding visit to our programmes in India and Bangladesh. As detailed elsewhere on this page, Apanjan is expanding, with a big extension to the school building to provide space for the new vocational training centre as well as larger classrooms and an assembly hall/dining room. It is not, however, only the standard of the infrastructure that counts, but the quality of the care and the dedication of staff. Very sadly, one of our children, Kushal, had died recently after a long after a long struggle with an incurable degenerative condition. His carer stayed by 
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Sanjeevani after lunchbreak





APANJAN FACELIFT


The Apanjan Day Centre in Kolkata has undergone quite a facelift in recent months. The Japanese government kindly agreed to provide generous funding to extend the day centre to enable proper development of vocational training activities. Previously crammed into small classrooms the Apanjan students now enjoy a lot more space, as the building has almost doubled in size. The Apanjan clinic was finally finished this summer with the inauguration of the second floor. It is now in full swing with convalescing patients in the sick bay, an audiology centre, physiotherapy room and a large


room where every Saturday doctors and other health experts












































Apanjan Day Centre, Kolkata
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(“Chairman’s Message”)


The poverty was relentless and the need for our rice bank was obvious! An instructive example is Abul. Quite simply, if he doesn’t beg each day, he doesn’t eat (see below). 


�


Abul’s family allows him to come to Sanjeevani one day a week, where we allow him to be a child again. The other days he nneds to beg.


Lots of families are only eating every other day, a fact most poignantly shown by the undersized babies who look many months younger than their actual age. In these difficult circumstances, it is heartening that our work in Bangladesh is being steadily developed. At our Sanjeevani Centre, we already have added two new teachers and another classroom in order to expand our child development centre, which is now pretty busy with lots of toys and educational equipment on the shelves and glorious artwork all over the walls, in striking contrast to the slums all around. We can now help another 20 children coming into school in two shifts and several more outreach families can learn how to manage their disability also. This brings the total number of children benefiting from the programme to 70. The opportunity to learn with us, have a better diet and receive medication for chronic health problems has changed the lives of these vulnerable families. We are giving all our staff extra training with the well-respected Bangladesh Protibondhi Foundation to increase their skills and techniques. 


As usual, I did workshops with all the staff at both Apanjan and Sanjeevani to help with parental problems to emphasise the need for teamwork and how to best overcome some behavioural problems that the children display from time to time. I had a very demanding schedule but I wouldn’t have it any other way since I saw just how many more people there are out there who need our help. Thank you all so much for your continuing support - nothing would be happening in Dhaka or Kolkata without you. Have a happy Christmas and let’s hope we have further success in 2009!


Annie Larner












































Sanjeevani pupils leaving the centre at the end of the day










































































































































































Children leaving the Sanjeevani Centre, Dhaka





his hospital bed throughout his struggle for life. Our care team are parents to our residential children and even though they are young themselves they show great dedication to their charges. They are simply the best!


Turning to Bangladesh, I was able to see first hand the terrible conditions in which many of our Sanjeevani Day Centre children live. Our community outreach worker Shilpi took me into the Dhaka slum which surrounds Sanjeevani – it was an extraordinary labyrinth of narrow passages with lots of people crowded into homes no bigger than a shed. 
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Visiting Sanjeevani pupil Rajon (middle) in a Dhaka slum


















































SANJEEVANI RICE BANK


�


Abul’s mother buying her rice at the Sanjeevani Rice Bank


In June the Sanjeevani Centre started the Rice Bank. A food and income survey amongst the families of the children attending the Sanjeevani programme revealed that most parents were no longer able to feed their children properly. Astronomical increases in the price of food and especially rice, their main staple, had meant in the past two years that  meat, fish, eggs, vegetables and fruits had largely been cut out from the daily diet of these lowest income families. Many families could only afford to eat every other day. 


When Banyan Trust sponsors heard about the outcome of the survey, they reacted swiftly and organised a stream of dedicated donations towards the Sanjeevani Project, so the rice bank initiative could be launched quickly. Twice a week the families can buy subsidised rice from the Sanjeevani Centre according to their individual quotas – the subsidy is a 60% discount in relation to the current local market price, which reflects the price of rice in 2006. The Rice Bank makes an enormous difference in the families’ disposable monthly income balance and once again they can afford to supplement their meals with meat and vegetables.


The Rice Bank is not a permanent service, but depending on availability of dedicated funds it is extended for three month periods. More than 350 people now benefit from the Sanjeevani Rice Bank and the monthly cost is £400. The Banyan Trust hopes to be able to continue this service to these poorest of the poor people throughout 2009. 


�


Wahidul, one of Sanjeevani’s pupils has been given the responsibility to buy his family’s rice and is paying at the counter.














































































































































































































































































































APANJAN RUPEE for RUPEE


Despite the fact that the reality of poverty and deprivation in India remains staggering, the country is changing rapidly. In previous newsletters we have pointed out how the spending power of the Indian middle class is growing significantly, with a commensurate  ability to contribute to charitable causes within their own cities and communities. Apanjan is already benefiting from this change by regularly receiving funds that were raised locally. The Banyan Trust’s ultimate aim for the Apanjan Project is to be supported entirely by local funds as well as through successful income generation schemes. To kick-start the process The Banyan Trust is moving to a “match-funding” scheme, where every rupee raised locally by our Indian partner OFFER for Apanjan, will be matched by us with another rupee. >>
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Madhumanti (left).


APANJAN POETRY


Madhumanti Mitra (16) has been living at the Apanjan Girls Home since April 2007. Initially very shy and withdrawn, Madhumanti began to blossom rapidly at Apanjan – she made friends and became a valued household member, always ready to help wherever needed. At some point in her life Madhumanti had been attending school and she turned out to be able to read and write very well, but it came as a welcome surprise to everybody that Madhumanti likes to express herself through poetry.  Recently one of her poems was published in a local magazine. Shomita Banerjee, Apanjan’s vice-principal teacher, has translated the poem for us:


“My friend”


by Madhumanti Mitra


After rising every morning


I think about play


Mother said


“Go and read all the day”


I did not like to read,


But mother loves it.


 


So I go for that


With my coloured hat.


After play in evening,


Again I start reading


Mother glowing soon


Like a full moon


Translation by Shomita Banerjee




















Banyan Photo Album 2008
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Daily lunch at Apanjan
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Ramjan at Sanjeevani
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Mamun at Sanjeevani
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Apanjan Schoolbus
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Art class at Sanjeevani
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Performance at Sanjeevani
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Art class at Apanjan
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